
Update 

We have changed the company who is making the smartphone app for this research study. We 
will be using the ADK Group as the vendor for this app (http://adkgroup.com/). The ADK Group 
will custom-develop the app to our specifications. The rationale for this change is that, since 
submission of our protocol, the original smartphone app company experienced a shift in 
priorities, away from research studies involving rheumatoid arthritis patients. To accommodate 
this change in vendor, we extended our timeline by three months. 

http://adkgroup.com/

